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Looking Forward to Summertime 
 

Louisville, KY, hosted thousands of Unitarian Universalists from across the country 

and from several other countries for our annual denominational gathering called 

General Assembly (GA). All four First Church ministers were there, plus several 

church members. Find out more from the attendees: Dana Ashrawi, Tracy Cook, 

William Cook, Gay Ann Gustafson, Deirdre Hammons, Laura Nagel, and Zsofi 

Sztranyiczki. Also of note: Gretchen Weis, former First Church member, and Ja 

Rickard, incoming First Church intern!  

 

We attended workshops on many areas of church life from religious education to 

pastoral care, from music to justice, and all manner of things related to church. At 

the Service of Living Tradition we recognized ministers who are new, those who 

have retired this year, and those who have died in the past year. Also notable was 

the Ware Lecture by Eboo Patel, a Muslim American from Chicago. His recent book 

is Sacred Ground: Pluralism, Prejudice, and the Promise of America. 

 

Best of all at General Assembly was the chance to meet and learn from other Unitarian 

Universalists about how they "do church." A great many of them are interested in 

how WE do church. One church/three locations, plus our work in the Third Ward, 

merit attention and admiration. GA is a lot of fun as well as inspirational. Next 

year's GA is in Providence, Rhode Island. 

 

Summer fun has already commenced right here in Houston! Some of you began  

with an actual commencement. Others have shifted into summer mode - find parking in 

the shade; use sunscreen and insect repellant; enjoy the long daylight hours! The 

combination of light, heat, and humidity relax my mind and body into  

a more playful mood. 

 

That’s why I’ve selected a few fun events relatively close to each of our locations: 

Skeeters minor league baseball in Sugar Land; an Ice Cream Social and Watermelon 

Festival at the Museum District; and in August, a Dog Days Dog Party in Bear 

Creek Park. Add to that a cooling visit to the Museum of Natural Science and we 

have multiple opportunities to mix and mingle with folks we might otherwise see 

only in passing or not at all. See details on an inside page. 

 

Karin Gates, a technology whiz and a member of our Copperfield location, set up a 

series of invitations to these events. You can opt out of future invitations, but what if 

you miss something fun?! I look forward to the mixing and mingling. Fifteen of us 

signed up for a Skeeters game on June 30. 

 

Whether your summer slows down or speeds up a bit, do stay connected. We are 

going full steam ahead and we’d love your company! 

 

Blessings, Kathleen 
 

mailto:church@firstuu.org
http://www.firstuu.org/pdfs/annual_report.pdf
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July 7 

Independence for Everyone 

Rev. Kathleen Ellis 

 

Many of our ancestors came here undocumented;  

today they would be denied entry. Whom do we have  

yet to serve? Why don’t “they” just get in line and  

come here legally? 

 

 

 

 

July 14 

Give me your tired, your poor, your . . . harmed. 

Rev. Kathleen Ellis and Susan Yarbrough 

 

Welcoming and deeply listening to those who come  

to us after being tortured and persecuted in other  

countries, we will learn from the in-court experiences  

of First Church member and retired federal judge Susan  

Yarborough about the blessings and hard lessons  

of hearing immigration asylum cases. 

July 21 

America’s Second Kitchen 

Rev. Kathleen Ellis 

 

Let’s focus on restaurant workers who cook and serve our 

food. Even with tips, a minimum wage of $2.13 that has 

not risen in a decade, leaves millions in poverty. Some 

unscrupulous employers cheat workers out of the tip 

pool, too. Who are the people behind the scenes of our 

happy practice of dining out? 

 

 

July 28 

Crossing Borders 

Rev. Kathleen Ellis 
 

Have you ever moved across town or across the country? 

Some members of First Church have international ties. 

They include children of missionaries, immigrants to the 

U.S., and people who have lived elsewhere for years of 

work. We'll hear some of their real stories and reflections 

on crossing borders.  

JULY SERMONS  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thinking about becoming  

a member of First Church?  

Membership Day  

is Sunday, July 7, 2013 

 
To join First Church, we ask that you complete a few forms: 

New Member Information, Talents and Interests, a Pledge 

Card that requires a financial commitment, and a Skills 

Inventory. These forms are available in the office or from 

a Sunday Morning Welcoming Team member. New  

members can join on the first Sunday of each month  

at the Welcome Table in  Channing Hall after church.  

Southwest Unitarian Universalist  

Summer Institute 

July 22-27 
 

Southwest Unitarian Universalist Summer Institute 

(SWUUSI) is the Southwestern District’s week long  

multi-generational summer camp experience. Each year, 

SWUUSI offers opportunities for faith development, 

education, entertainment and recreational  activities for 

all ages. Whether it be relaxing in the sun, discussing in 

the classroom or singing in the choir, SWUUSI offers 

something for everyone.  For more information on 

SWUUSI specifically, visit the website at  

http://events.uuasouthernregion.org/  

http://events.uuasouthernregion.org/
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Presidentôs Report 

“First Church is a powerful voice for progressive ideals and 

action; feeding souls and changing lives.”  

 

Karen Carlson says, Feeding souls and fostering  

positive changes in lives is the first and most sacred of 

our Ends Statements. The congregation as a whole has 

overwhelmingly called Rev. Daniel OôConnell to provide 

the spiritual guidance for this most sacred task. As trustees 

of that congregation, one of the most important roles of 

the Board is to support the efforts to nourish the souls of 

the congregation. 

 

I  welcome  Karen Carlson along with other new board 

members Deirdre Hammons and Jim Klein as well as the 

returning members Connie Acosta, Grace Ambroski, Liz 

Gilbert, Craig Oettinger, and David Smith. Lucy Anderson 

will serve as past president. I will serve as your board 

president and David Smith as vice president. 

 

The board met for its annual retreat on May 31 and June 1. 

We planned this year’s scope of worked around  how  

we will link with our members and  monitor our End 

Statements and policies. Grace Ambroski will lead a  

survey task force  to write a report of this Spring’s  

survey results. It will be posted on the church’s website 

sometimes this fall. 

 

This board’s meeting was held on June 12  so that our 

Senior Minister would be able to attend General Assembly. 

The following discussions and actions were taken by the 

board: 

  

 Å Evan Michaelides, treasurer, presented a  

 recommendation that the Unitarian Universalist 

Common Endowment Fund become the financial 

manager of our Endowment Fund.  The board 

approved placing our Endowment Fund under 

the management of the UUCEF. 

  

 Å The board approved a 3% raise for Reverend 

O’Connell. He has not had a cost of living  

 increase since his arrival three years ago.  

 Reverend O’Connell has taken First UU’s  

 financial status from the red to the black, has 

developed worship and  Life Span Education 

around central themes, has focused the social 

justice efforts, and has grown  our membership 

with the addition of two campuses. 

  • The Board approved representatives for the  

Nominating Committee: Lucy Anderson will  

 sit on the committee as past president , and Jim 

Klein will serve as the Board representative. 

   

 Å Reverend OôConnell reported that the Museum 

District facility has some serious issues: 

   

 ° The foundation on the north side of the 

building is sinking and will need to be 

repaired 

   

 ° The restrooms on the first floor need to 

be updated 

   

 ° There is a need for a play area for  

 children. 

 

In August the board will discuss  the possibility 

of a capital fund campaign to address these and 

other issues including the need to improve the 

Copperfield worship space. In the Fall each 

church campus will evaluate its facility needs and  

discuss its own capital fund campaign to address 

facility issues. The board will hold conversations 

with you concerning this issue over the Summer 

and into the Fall. 

 

The entire board would like to publicly thank  Rosita 

Kirkman for her more than 30 years as parish clerk 

(secretary). She announced last month that she is retiring 

from this crucial position. The board  invites you to  a 

celebration for Rosita sometime in the Fall. 

 

In closing, I encourage you to communicate with me  

and/or board members whether it is in our fellowship 

halls or  through e-mails (board@firstuu.org). 

 

"I am only one, but I am one. I cannot do everything, but 

I can do something. And because I cannot do everything, 

I will not refuse to do the something that I can do. What  

I can do, I should do."   

   Edward Everett Hale 

 

In Fellowship, your Board President 

Sheila Whitford 

FIRST CHURCH NEWS is published monthly by First Unitarian Universalist Church, 5200 Fannin Street,  

Houston, TX, 77004. Phone: 713-526-5200. This is Volume 18, Issue 7, published on  June 24, 2013. 

mailto:board@firstuu.org
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Your Summer Faith Formation Opportunities 
 

Sermon-based Growth GroUUps ï The next series of Growth GroUUups starts the week of July 20. There will be 

discussions on the implications of how the previous Sunday’s sermon content intersects with your life. This is the best 

way to connect to a small group of people at First Church. Everyone is encouraged to join for the next 5-week ses-

sions beginning the week of July 20 through August 18. 

 
Sign up in Channing Hall for the time and day of week your choice, or email natalie@firstuu.org. 

 
                  

 

I believe I was eight the year our family slithered to a 

stop at an old two-story hotel somewhere in the interior  

of Brazil. We left our station wagon in the muck of the 

overused lot - no asphalt or cement to speak of and it was 

the season of rain - and carried just a few belongings into 

our rooms where we shared our narrow single beds, girls 

in one, boys in the other, and parents in the room next 

door. I have no idea what we ate. I am sure we bathed but 

that too is a memory that faded with the fatigue of a full 

day’s drive and the excitement of the move. 

 

The next morning we had some bread and milky coffee 

and headed out to the wagon. My father was already there 

and he was upset. The back window of our wagon had 

been broken and two suitcases had been taken before a 

truck driver saw the thieves as they returned to try for 

more. Unfortunately the two got away. Fortunately, a 

search of the area beyond the showers led to the two  

suitcases - one of household necessities, the other of most 

of my clothes. My suitcase had been torn apart, but the 

clothes appeared to be intact. 

 

But that time between learning that I had lost all my 

clothes and their being found was seared into my brain. I 

had no idea that new clothing could be purchased for me.  

All I knew was that I was bereft of everything but the 

pajamas I’d worn the night before and the pants and 

blouse I had worn the day before, and a change of  

underwear. I felt as though a hole had opened in front  

of me and that I was about to fall in it. Life was irrevocably 

altered in that moment: what would I wear? 

 

As I prepared to write this column one last time, this 

memory came back. Once again, I am bereft; this time, 

by choice. I am losing my daily clothing of emails;  

curriculum preparation; phone conversations;  

 

long and short conversations with you; trips to meet with 

other DREs in the city; staff meetings; orientations and 

trainings; supply ordering, delivery, collection and storage; 

the occasional pleasure of writing and delivering a sermon; 

apologies for lack of organization; delight in watching the 

children make a discovery, stillness while listening to a 

friend in trouble; fatigue at the end of a successful Sunday; 

and underwear, of course. What am I going to wear now? 

 

It’s good to get older. You somehow learn a few things 

and I am a little wiser than some sixty years ago. I know 

now that new experiences will fill my battered suitcase.  

Yes, I will miss the routine and the experiences that can 

only come with this particular role. But, as I’ve told the 

children, I’ll still be around for hugs, smiles and stories.  

And I’m taking the memories with me. The morning 

when the children came up to our makeshift altar in the 

Fireside Room, one by one, picked up a marker and 

added some color to a large outline of a chalice, then 

shared a reason why they were grateful. The room was so 

still: everyone solemn and attentive, alive to each other 

and the ritual. The day a young man of seven ran up to 

me, hugged me tight and said “I love this church!” The 

laughter of the older youth as I stood outside their class.  

The excitement of research and curriculum creation. The 

friendships developed with staff members, RE teachers, 

child care workers, and all of you. 

 

Yes, I will pull these and many more memories out of 

that suitcase and smile. But I will also create new ones 

with you as we move on. And I will hold on to Dag  

Hammarskjold’s words that a friend shared with me five 

years ago at the time of my husband’s death. They are 

just as meaningful to me now as they were then: For all 

that has been, thanks. For all that will be, yes.   

Spanning the Ages ï July 2013 

Natalie Browne 

mailto:natalie@firstuu.org
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SUUMMER FUUNN 
 

Let's get together this summer and mix it up with other UUs in a casual setting--minor league baseball, ice 

cream social, a museum outing and a dog party! Mark your calendars now and watch for details as the dates 

draw closer. And if you want to organize something, let me know what's on your mind! Won't you come out 

and play with me? Kathleen 

 
Take me out to the family-friendly, low cost ballgame! Playground on site with bleacher 

seating or on the grass. Let’s meet at the church and carpool to Sugarland. If you live in 

the vicinity of the stadium, just meet us there.  

1 Stadium Drive, Sugarland, TX 

Saturday, July 20, 6:05 p.m. ð Skeeters vs. Bridgeport Blue Fish 

$12.00 

 

The Museum houses the Burke Baker Planetarium, Wortham GIANT Screen Theatre, 

Cockrell Butterfly Center and a fascinating variety of permanent exhibit areas that 

examine astronomy, space science, Native American culture, paleontology,  

energy, chemistry, gems and minerals, seashells and much more. Park at the 

church and we’ll walk to the museum. 
5555 Hermann Dr. 

Sunday, July 28, 1:00 ð 5:00 p.m. 

$10.00 ð $15.00 

 

Bring some ice cream: Blue Bell, Ben and Jerry’s, whatever your favorite brand may be 

or even homemade to share after lunch. Maybe even some ice cold watermelon if you 

prefer. A great way to cool off on a hot July afternoon. 

First UU Church, Channing Hall 

Sunday, July 7 

 

 

Dog days, dog party and picnic. This dog park has been reported to be the best in town 

with lots of green space and ponds for the dogs to romp and stomp freely. We’ll let the 

dogs play then move to a nearby picnic area where we will enjoy delicious summer pot 

luck fare. Bring treats for the dogs to share at the picnic. Free! 

Bill Archer Dog Park (Inside Bear Creek Park) 

Sunday, August 4, 6:00 ð 8:00 p.m. 

3201 Hwy. 6, just north of I-10 

 

 

Enrichment Opportunities 
 

Each week we publish an Enrichment Guide along with the  

new, improved First Church Now (formerly known as the Blast).  
 

Activities: Common Threads, Yoga, 

Young Adults Sunday Lunches and Brunches 
 

Discussion: Discussion Circle (the weekly topic will be included in the  

Enrichment Opportunities page each week), Early Morning Book Group,  

Great Ideas Group, Houston Women’s Group, Parents Group, and Poetry Group 
 

Spiritual: Changing Women, Meditations and Mindfulness Practices, and Monday Meditations 
 

Group descriptions and contact information can be found in the Enrichment Guide on the information rack across from the 

church office. Additional opportunities for enriching your experiences at First Church, some seasonal and some once a 

year, are also in the Guide. 

http://www.hmns.org/index.php?option=com_content&view=article&id=202&Itemid=7
http://www.hmns.org/index.php?option=com_content&view=article&id=44&Itemid=6
http://www.hmns.org/index.php?option=com_content&view=article&id=56&Itemid=8
http://www.hmns.org/index.php?option=com_content&view=article&id=94&Itemid=98
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Social Justice Update 

 
A big thanks to everyone who has volunteered to get the Healthy Parenting  

Project off to a good start this year. About fifty people have offered their sup-

port ,and while not everyone has been called upon, we are grateful to have vol-

unteers “in waiting” as the program's requirements change frequently.   

 

The program will be on Summer hiatus, starting the middle of July and will  

resume late August or early September.  We are awaiting decisions being made 

at Project Row Houses.  

 

Please stay tuned to our activities and plans by checking the Healthy Parenting 

table in Channing Hall each Sunday. For immediate inquiries, please contact 

          Rev. Kathleen Ellis at Kathleen@fuu.org.  

 

 

 

The Medical Center is the largest cluster of medical facilities in the world. Every 

day a huge amount of medical supplies goes “out-of-date” although the material 

is still viable and useful. Medical Bridges collects these supplies, sorts them and 

ships them to hospitals worldwide that would otherwise not be able to provide 

needed services. On Saturday, July 20, from 9 a.m. to 1:00 p.m., we will have 

a team working in their warehouse sorting and packing supplies. We rarely get to 

“Act Locally; Think Globally,” but on July 20 we will do just that. Ages 15 and 

older are welcome, though our youth need parental supervision. Sign up at our 

Sunday Social Justice table in Channing Hall or contact Craig Oettinger at  

paixman@att.net. Thanks go to Angela Serody, Lois Hardt, Craig Oettinger and 

their team for arranging this opportunity of service. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Many thanks to the creativity and hard work of Gail Wilkins, Richard Braastad 

and their team of helpers in producing a wonderful UU float for the Pride Houston 

GLBT parade on June 29. Many area UUs participated and our presence was 

well noted.  

We wish George Cauthen a speedy recovery from a broken leg. He is at home and would 

enjoy cards and phone calls. 

 

Our sympathy and love go out to Grady Watson in the recent death of his sister, Louise 

Atchley Watson, in Golden, Colorado, at the age of 75. 

 

Congratulations to Rosita Kirkman on her retirement from her career and for thirty years 

of service to First Church as our Parish Clerk, a position from which she is also retiring. 

 

WHEEL OF LIFE 

mailto:Kathleen@fuu.org
mailto:paixman@att.net
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Healthy Congregation Team in Channing Hall on Sundays 
 

 

 

Your Healthy Congregation Team is staffing a listening table in Channing Hall between services. Although Rev. 

Daniel’s door is always open, we are available to listen and to assist you in finding the best avenues for resolutions. 

We have a journal to track your comments. The team reports the journal entries and conversations to Rev. Daniel on 

a weekly basis.  

 

The team is comprised of Trish Kolodney, chair, Michael OôLaughlin, William Nelson, Robert Barnett and 

Sheila Whitford. If you miss us and want to communicate with us outside of Channing Hall, our e-mail address is 

hct@firstuu.org.  

 

Weôre Seeking Souvenirs from your Summer! 
 
 

Mark your calendars now for this year’s Fall Fundraiser and Auction. This year we’re 

taking Australia as our theme so join us, Mate, on Saturday, November 2, as we journey 

DOWN UNDER. As you go on about your summer, look for items to donate to the  

silent auction. This year the minimum opening bid for silent auction items will be 

$10 and we’ll again have the “For Kids Only” section with items priced for the 

youngsters. The night will be full of fellowship, fun and food with an Aussie flair.  

Don’t forget to save the date … and ñTie Me Kangaroo Down, Sport!ò 

 

First Church Choir Tour, June 2014 
Pick up a flyer in the office for more information.  

 

The choir of First Unitarian Universalist Church of Houston is pleased to  

invite you to join us on our June 2014 European tour. The tour starts with a week 

in Prague and  Budapest, two of the most beautiful cities in the world. A bro-

chure with full details is available in the office. Estimated price: $3,200 +. 
 

Itinerary 

June 9-12: Prague, Czech Republic 

June 12-15: Budapest, Hungary 

June 15: Eger, Hungary 

June 15-18: Kolozsvár (Cluj-Napoca), Romania 

June 18: Marosvásárhely (Târgu-Mures), Romania 

June 19-21: Árkos (Arcus), Romania 

June 21: Bucharest 

mailto:hct@firstuu.org
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First Unitarian Universalist Church  

5200 Fannin Street 

Houston, TX 77004-5808 

 
 

        
Rev. Dr. Daniel O’Connell, Senior Minister 

Rev. Kathleen Ellis 

Rev. Joanna Fontaine Crawford 

Rev. Robert L. Schaibly, Minister Emeritus 

 
Carol Burrus, Religious Educator 

Jason Oby, Music Director 

Bob Fazakerly, Accompanist 

 
Peggy Harvey, Church  Administrator 

Tom Cowen, Facilities Manager  

Jessica Pierce, Nursery Coordinator 

Hilman Laws, Weekday Custodian 

Gustavo Hernandez, Weekend Custodian 

Stuart O’Bannon, Media Technician 

 

 

      Church Office Hours:   

Monday to Friday, 10:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. 

Sundays, 8:30 a.m. to 1:30 p.m. 

 

 

 

 

GO GREEN 
The newsletter is available 

online. We email a link to the 

newsletter each month and to 

First Church Now each week. To choose 

this option,  contact office@firstuu.org. 
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Sheila Whitford (2014) 

 

Vice President 

David Smith (2015) 

(Museum District) 

 

Trustees 
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Karen Carlson (2016) 
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Jim Klein (2016) 
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Evan Michaelides 
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